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President’s Message 2018 Officers

VP Programs

Treasurer

Next board meeting: 
Monday August 13th

10am
At Windtree Clubhouse

Well Ladies, it has been a while since we’ve had a Quilt 
Guild meeting. I imagine many of  you have been busy, as I 
have been, with grandchildren, other guests, and travel. 
Have you done any quilting? Well get ready to gear up for 
our July workshop and Guild meeting. I’m looking forward 
to the Bottles and Blooms workshop and to the Guild meet-
ing. I hope to see many of  you then. 

 Mary Hamlin

President 
Mary Hamlin     
maryhamlin47@gmail.com

Shannan Maggied  
ssmaggied@yahoo.com 

Cecily-Sue Roth  
CS.Roth@hotmail.com

VP Membership
Sue Whitney     
whit2inva@gmail.com

Secretary
Linda Walters    
lindaw@shentel.net 

Joyce Noell       
joycenoell@cox.net 

Webmaster
Bonnie Bull        
bbull@bullworks.net
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2018 WORKSHOPS & PROGRAMS

Mon., July 23, 9 am-3 pm: Shannon Shirley: “Bottles and Blooms” Workshop
Award-winning quilter, author, national speaker, fiber artist, teacher and traveling exhibit curator from “Once in a Rabbit 
Moon” in Woodbridge, VA. “Bottles and Blooms,” cre-
ate embroidered vintage blue-green bottles with the illusion of flower stems, add three-dimensional daffodils,

($35Mem./ $40/ Non-Mem./ $35 kit fee: Max of 24 students). On-
ly12 spots left, so grab your friends and sign up today!!!

Tues., July 24, 1-3 pm: “Eclectic Mix Trunk Show” -
art and traditional quilts, quilts inspired by chil-

ren’ds artwork, and quilts which incorporate vintage needlework
  Check out Shannon’s beautiful designs on her website at: www.onceinarabbitmoon.com.

Mon., Aug. 27, 9 am-3pm:  Cathy Bogan – “Jelly Roll Race” Workshop
Self-taught quilter, teacher, and owner of in Madison, NC,

“Jelly Roll Race”
FUN wonderful prizes! All it takes is one jelly roll to make the 50” x 

64” quilt top.
For the confident beginner through advanced quilter, quick, fun way to make a quilt top in a 
day. ($30Mem./ $35/ Non-Mem.: Max of 20 students). 

Tues., Aug. 28, 1-3 pm: “Trunk Show” –

www.stitchpartystudio.com, 

No Monday Workshop
Tues., Sept. 25, 1-3 pm: - Various LQG Instructors - “Christmas in September” (8 Round-Robin Learning Stations)

YOU MUST ATTEND TO RECEIVE THE PATTERNS. 

Mon., Oct. 22, 9 am-3pm:  Joyce Hughes ~  “Basic Thread Painting” Workshop

Thread Painting Free-Motion Quilting

All levels of quilters will enjoy this workshop. ($30-Mem./ $35-Non-Mem./ $15 Kit Fee/ Max of 15 students). 

Tues., Oct. 23, 1-3 pm: “My Journey into Quilting” Program

www.joycehughesoriginals.com

Tues., Nov. 13, 1-3 pm: – Program TBD

Tues., Dec. 4 – Holiday Luncheon

       
http:/ / lakequilters.org/ programs/ programs.html.

2018 Workshops and Programs Calendar award-winning and nationally 
renowned

quilters of all ages and skill levels. By participating, you 
will expand your quilting knowledge, get to know other LQG members, support our Guild and have FUN! 

Check the list below and sign up ASAP contacting 

payment MUST BE RECEIVED to secure your place. 

Cecily-Sue Roth & Shannan Maggied, Co-VPs Programs

  Shannon’s full-day Workshop is called where students will learn to
and then 

choose whether to have a hand or machine-quilted background, or maybe even use a piece 
of a vintage cutter quilt.  

Shannon will show examples of all the 
styles of quilts she makes which include:

.  There is sure to be something to interest 
everyone!

Cathy has taught all lev-
els and ages of quilters at various quilt shops, guilds, summer programs, and retreats in NC, SC and VA 
since 1998.  She also taught quilting at Rockingham Community College in Wentworth, NC, for seven 
years.  Cathy has a vivacious personality and likes to make things Fun!  Her full-day 
workshop will be filled with and   

  You can bring a jelly roll of your own or purchase one that Cathy brings from her shop. 
this is a 

Cathy will present an exciting variety of the beautiful and 
colorful quilts she has made and enthusiastically teaches others to make.  Find out more about Cathy 

and her shop at:  or better yet, take a road trip down to her shop in Madison, NC.  
It’s only 1.5 hrs. away.

Come and be inspired with creative easy projects you can make for the upcoming holiday season!  Members will rotate 
through various learning stations during our Regular Meeting time.  Instructions and patterns will available for each pro-
ject.  

From Warwick, PA, Joyce is a self-taught and award-winning quilter, designer, fiber artist and national 
speaker specializing in and . After making her first quilt, Joyce began 
to design pictorial landscape quilts using raw-edge applique, thread painting, and a variety of embellish-
ments.  She never knew the “rules,” so she broke a lot of them, but with exciting results!  Her first art quilt 
won a Blue Ribbon, and since then, she has received numerous awards, recognitions and opportunities, in-
cluding being named as "McCall's Quilt Designer 2012 - Professional Category" for McCall's Quilting Maga-

zine.   Kit in-
cludes the panel (shown above), batting, muslin and project top prepped together to start right away with thread painting. 

During the regular meeting, Joyce will also present an open and inspiring talk about how she started quilting and the 
transformation into Thread Painting and using Panels as Art Quilts.  Check out Joyce’s amazing work on her website at: 

Supply lists for each Workshop will be given out at the sign-up table during the monthly Regular Meetings; OR you can 
print them from the “Programs” section on the Guild’s website two months in advance of the Workshop at:

The exciting and educational includes many 
quilting speakers, workshop leaders, designers and authors who each bring their own inspiring personal 

stories, patterns and techniques to share with   Don’t miss out!  

during Regular Meetings, or by 

Cash, checks and credit cards accepted.  Space is limited, so 

Stitch Party Studio

Shannan Maggied 
(ssmaggied@yahoo.com/ 540-314-1916) or Cecily-Sue Roth cs.roth@hotmail.com/ 443-994-9844). 
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LQG WORKSHOP GUIDELINES 2018

LQG Workshops

Three or more months prior

Two months prior

One month prior

signed up AND paid You are not considered signed up 
until your payment is received.

If you need to cancel, please DO NOT find a re-
placement unless there is no one waiting.)

you WILL NOT receive 
a refund unless your spot is filled. 

signed up and paid for.  

Membership News

can you find your buddy?  

are educational and fun opportunities for small groups of quilters (generally between 15-
25) to obtain valued instruction from guest Presenters and learn new patterns, techniques, shortcuts and
design elements, as well as develop deeper threads of friendship with other Guild members.  For your infor-
mation, please refer to the following Workshop Guidelines:

to the Workshop, signups will begin at the regular monthly meeting.

to the Workshop, if it is not filled, signups will be offered to other guilds and the gen-
eral public at an additional fee. 

to the Workshop, if not filled, it will be cancelled and payments returned.

Only people who have can attend the Workshop.  

When the Workshop is filled, a "Waiting List" sign-up sheet will be made available.  If someone drops 
out, the next person on the Waiting List will be called.  (

Once you have signed up for a Workshop and you find you are unable to attend, 

Please contact Shannan Maggied or Cecily-Sue Roth as soon as you know you cannot attend 
a Workshop you have If  applicable, they will contact the next per-
son on the waiting list.  If  there is no one on the waiting list, you may find your own re-
placement and give Shannan or Cecily-Sue your replacement’s name and contact infor-
mation. 

Let’s meet and greet our fellow birthday celebrants by sitting at our birthday table.  All tables 
will be labeled, and we will have some fun games to see who can find out the most about 
their birthday pals.  Every month, except for one (guess which one) has duplicate birthdays 
– Guild pins and membership cards will be available at the sign 
in table – be sure to wear your name tag!  

 Sue Whitney Membership   whit2inva@gmail.com

Please be sure to let me know of any changes in your contact information. 

JULY’S MEETING WILL BE

A BIRTHDAY MIXER! 

•

•

•

•

•

•
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Do you know a member in need of a Get Well, Sympathy or Thinking of You card?

If so, please contact Linda Walters , Sunshine chairman  at lindaw@shentel.net

For up-to-date information and photos of guild happenings...Be sure to visit our website at

http:/ / www.lakequilters.org
Email additions and questions to Bonnie Bull, Webmaster     bonnie@lakequilters.org

Lake Quilters’ Guild Treasure’s Report

 June 30th 2018

Beginning Balance $14,411.87 

INCOME

Total Income $35.60

EXPENSES

Total Expenses$ 232.39 

Ending Balance        $ 14,214.08

 

CHARITY NEWS

Please contact Jackie Hodgson at hodgson.jackie@gmail.com if  your email address changes 
to ensure email delivery of  your monthly newsletter and LQG blasts.

Weather Cancellations

The cancellation policy for LQG meetings is: If either Bedford or Franklin County Schools are canceled then the LQG meeting is 
canceled. In addition, notice of guild meeting cancellations due to bad weather will be posted on the WDBJ7 website: http://
www.wdbj7.com. Click on Weather/Closings. A link  to this website can be found at the bottom of the Homepage of our website. 
For further information or questions, please contact the LQG president or the VP of Programs. Their contact information is on
page one of this newsletter.

Advetiser/Member  35.00 

Interest  .60 

May Program 232.39

Did you attend the May guild meeting? If you didn't, you missed the Southside Bee's display. Thanks to modern tech-
nology you can visit the Lake Quilters' Show and Tell for May 2018 and see the quilts, stockings and bears (oh, so 
many darling bears!). We have almost reached the goal of 218 Christmas stockings for STEP. Thank you to those of 
you who have made walker bags and wheelchair bags. The residents of Bedford nursing home love our colorful, 
cheerful ones. Although we began making fidget quilts for dementia patients and expanded our donations to include 
autistic children, I can now suggest that we make some for women who have had strokes. I will have more infor-
mation and suggestions provided by a stroke survivor at our July meeting. So don't throw away your odd bits of rib-
bons, buttons, lace, and heavily textured fabric scraps. Keep cool and sew on! 

Submitted by Betty Huffman

Submitted by  Joyce Noell
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LQG BOARD MINUTES

JULY 16, 2018
Present: Mary Hamlin, Jackie Hodgson, Shannan Maggied, Cecily-Sue Roth, Lin-
da Walters, Sue Whitney
Meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: None

MEMBERSHIP
153 members

By-laws review and update is on hold pending discussion/decisions about tax 
status.

The guild will have a mixer by birthdays at this month’s meeting. Sue has made 
table toppers.

PROGRAMS
Shadows are needed for VP of  Programs.

July program, , still has several spots available. Cost is $35 for 
the workshop and $35 for the kit. Please contact Shannan ASAP if you are inter-
ested.
There are 7 spots available for the workshop on August 27.

Programs Chairs are looking for 3 more Christmas gift craft presenters for the 
Round Robin. 

NEW BUSINESS
There was discussion about reviewing our tax status with a tax attorney.  Cecily 
Sue will contact a tax attorney and the board will meet with this person ASAP to 
investigate a 501(c)(7) versus a 501 (c)(3), the status of  most charitable organi-
zations.

NEXT BOARD MEETING is Monday, August 13 at 10:00 a.m. at Windtree Club-
house. . 

Submitted by Linda Walters

Bottles and Blooms

Jelly Roll Race

Christmas in September
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If  you have an interesting project that your Bee has been involved in and 
would like it to be included in the Newsletter, please send it in a ‘W ORD’ 

document, no later than 5th of  the month that you would like it to appear, 
to  Include a picture too.  hodgson,jackie@gmail.com

Material Girls Bee

(Left to right standing: Mary Stuart Link, Stephanie Schaefer, Pat Blice, Cindy Stachelski, Sharon Pafford, 
Marcia Wright, Karen Arends   Seated: Kate Holdgreve, Jean Hensley and Janie Lawless)

The Material Girls Bee had their first Bee meeting in January of 2003.  We have been meeting 
twice a month since then.  We are basically traditional quilters who like to learn and try differ-
ent techniques.  We travel together to quilt shows, quilt shops and have an annual week long re-
treat every January.  We support each other with our various quilt projects as well as giving 
emotional support when needed.  At our peak we had 11 members.  Since then two have moved, 
Janie Lawless to Raleigh and Marcia Wright to Bealeton, VA.  They still join us for an occasional 
bee, always at our Christmas luncheon and January retreat.

This past year has been a difficult one for us.  Peggy White became quite ill in De-
cember and it was determined she shouldn’t be living alone.  Her family moved her 
to a nursing home facility in Indiana near her oldest son.  Her dog Duke, visits her 
every day.  Sadly, we have not heard from Peggy or her family in quite a while.  We 
hope she is doing well.

We also lost a most beloved member, Jean Hensley to cancer this Spring.   She was 
the quiet one in our group of type “A”s but probably our most respected. She was a 
wonderful quilter, great teacher and always willing to share her expertise.  Her 
handwork was exquisite.  We all have items she has made and will treasure them 
forever.  She was often the one we went to for advice or reassurance on our quilt 

projects. Her sweet disposition was like a ray of sunshine on our souls. Jean was always ready to 
go or do anything our group wanted to do.   We miss her so much. At her funeral each of her 
family members (there were quite a few) carried a quilt she had made for them as they pro-
cessed into the church and laid them along the church railing.  Very impressive to see so many 
beautiful quilts. It’s a legacy we all hope to leave.

 Submitted by Kate Holdgreve
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Buzzing of  the Bees
Friendship Bee

AUGUST

Kept in Stitches Bee

Marilyn Doble or Linda Burke  Bring lunch. Will display in SEPTEMBER. New members WELCOME.

Let It Bee 
NOVEMBER.

Material Girls Bee

River Queen Bee
 

Sew Happy Bee

Shady Ladies Bee

Southside Bee

Would You Like to Be in a Bee?

(Hardy) – meets 1st & 3rd Monday, 10:00 a.m. Call Betty Huffman  for meeting 
location. Will display in . (Full at this time)

meets 1st Thursday at the SML Association meeting room (lower level behind Old Oak Ca-
fé—Rt. 616 at Westlake) 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Members work on individual projects as well as charity quilts. Call 

meets 1st Thursday, 10 a.m. , Bethlehem Methodist Church (across from Moneta Library) Will display 
in (Full at this time). Contact Dale Stellhorn.

(various locations) - Meets the 1st and 3rd Tuesday, 9:30-3 PM. Call Kate Holdgreve. 
Traditional quilters learning new and varied techniques. (Full at this time). Displays in JULY.

(Goodview) meets at the Moneta Library the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 12:30 pm. For ques-
tions please call either Sharon Cullen or Linda Pote. Will display JANUARY 2017. (Full at this time).

(Rocky Mount) Meets at Living Waters Assembly of God Church 2nd Tuesday of the month 
from 12 to 4 PM. Accepting new members. Contact Shannan Maggied. Will display in OCTOBER

(Various locations) meets 2nd Thursday of each month from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm or longer. 

They will rotate meeting sites from home to home. Contact Linda Spencer  Will display in MARCH. (Full at this time).

(Union Hall) meets 2nd Thursday, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Bring lunch. Contact Teena Livsay 

Working on scrappy charity quilts. Will display in  MAY.

Bees are subsets of the guild. It is an opportunity to be a part of a smaller group of quilters who share 
the same quilty interests as you. Maybe it’s Art Quilts or Traditional quilts. Perhaps it’s making charity 
quilts or learning new techniques.  The Bee becomes a great bevy of friends who “get you” and can give 
you all of kinds of support.  If you are interested in joining a group or starting one, please let me know 
and we will see what we can do.  We have 8 active bees and most of them are full but starting a new one 
is always encouraged and welcomed.  Bees usually meet at least once a month.  Often the meetings take 
place in each other’s homes for 4 or 5 hrs. and may include lunch.  The one I belong to meets twice a 
month from 9:30-3 and we bring our own lunch.  

Currently, our bees take turns displaying their projects at the monthly guild meetings.  They are also re-
sponsible for helping to set up and take down tables and or chairs for the Guild meeting which I’ve no-
ticed lately doesn’t seem to be a daunting task.  If you have any ideas regarding how to best showcase, 
develop or utilize the Bee program, please let me know.  

By Kate Holdgreve, Beekeeper

kdholdgreve@gmail.com

IF YOU HAVE ANY UPDATES/  CHANGES FOR THE ABOVE contacts email Kate Holdgreve 
kdholdgreve@gmail.com

We appreciate your efforts to share your beautiful work with all of us.
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:-

https://www.sewinginsight.com/babylock/
baby-lock-unity-review/

Machines for sale from Quilter’s Estate. 

Babylock Unity, Embroidery Machine $5400 

Bernina 1090, $625  

Bernette 600, $250

Babylock Imagine Serger $800           

Bernina 1630 $375

- This ia a combination sewing/embroidery machine & has 
had very little use. It comes with upgraded software, lots of hoops & does amazing embroidery.

(by Bernina)

(not pictured)                                                                                                                    
 All great quilting machines. Call Rob to make an appointment at:-

 (540) 537-4819 . Also, for sale, several sewing tables and cabinets.

Bernette 600, $250 (By Bernina)

Bernina 1090, $625Babylock Unity, $5400

Babylock Imagine Serger $800
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THE GENERAL STORE

Check out our website for some exciting classes coming up soon.  www.generalstore.sml.com

‘

We will be hosting sewing/quilting classes with your fabric or our kits. We are compiling a 
list of  instructors to include painting, decoupage, embroidery, fairy gardens and more! 

Please let us know if  you are interested in teaching or what kind of  classes you would like. 

Drop Off/Pick Up location for Alecia Knox

Thanks for shopping local.

The General Store
    213 Scruggs Road
    Moneta, VA 24121 540-721-3009    

www.generalstoresml.com

80 Edgewater Drive
Moneta VA 24121-6225
540.719.1066

                                                                                                                                                                      

blueridgewoolworks@hotmail.com 

www.blueridgewoolworks.com

80 Edgewater Drive
Moneta VA 24121-
6225
540.719.1066

Custom Quilts & Machine Embroidery

csthreadzllc@hotmail.com

We stock many110” Quilt backing fabrics

The Workshop!’

Check out these exciting businesses 
……… MORE to come

Blue Ridge Wool Works LLC  

Cecily-Sue Roth                       

CS THREADZ LLC

Cecily-Sue Roth                       

Boone’s Country Store
2699 Jubal Early Hwy. Burnt Chimney, VA 24065

(540) 721-2478   FAX (540) 721-4831

Open Tuesday thru Saturday 9:30 – 5:30

Thank you for your continued support.

We  stock a variety of high quality 
cotton & polyester quilt batting

DON’T FORGET  Our HUGE selection of 
NOTIONS

NEW fabric shipment arriving AUGUST 1st

Remember to check out our Bakery section where 
we have a variety of tempting goodies including -

Sourdough bread Summer 
sandwiches &

Blackberry, Blueberry &
Peach Pies
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  Layaway & No interest 
     financing available

Bernina             Elna              Janome

Your complete store for top quality
machines, classes, notions & service

ATTENTION MEMBERS!!

Did you know, the 
guild only charges 

you $5/year to    
advertise your 

quilting/crafting 
related business in 

our monthly   
newsletter.

4’x4’ – 2’x2’ – 12’’x12’’

If  you would like a specific barn quilt or prefer 
to purchase one, please give me a call. The barn 
quilts are hung on the exterior of  a barn, 
house, garage or other building. Come get your 
beautiful barn quilt soon.

If  you have an idea, “Let’s Talk”

Jane Strike
5044 Alean Rd.
Boones Mill, Va. 24065
540.520.8178 or 540.420.4372 
ejstrike827@gmail.com

Check out this New Barn Quilt & More Business 
Colors of Life

All size barn quilts, 

I also do custom cornhole boards, picnic tables 
and homemade signs.
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